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March 8, 2022 

Mr. Jeff Black 
Twain Harte 
Community Services District 
Twain Harte, CA 95383 

Mr. Black, 

The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) appreciates the opportunity to 
review and comment on the Initial Study. The proposed project consists of the 
replacement of existing deteriorating 4- to 10-inch diameter sewer pipelines within 
existing road rights of way and utility easements. In addition, severely damaged 
manhole covers will also be replaced. These areas include the following locations: 

• Adjacent to Twain Harte Lake
• Two located around Marquis Drive
• Twain Harte Drive to Spruce Drive
• Fuller to Manzanita Drive
• Golf Club Drive (South)
• Sewer crossing of inlet to Twain Harte Lake
• Willowood Drive and Tuolumne Drive
• Golf Club Drive

Based on the information provided, this project is not expected to be Vehicle Miles 
Traveled (VMT) intensive or have any impacts to State Route (SR) 108 in Tuolumne 
County.  Caltrans has no further comments at this time. 

Encroachment Permits 
If any future project construction activities encroach into Caltrans Right of Way (ROW), 
the project proponent must submit an application for an Encroachment Permit to the 
Caltrans District 10 Encroachment Permit Office. Appropriate environmental studies 
must be submitted with this application. These studies will include an analysis of potential 
impacts to any cultural sites, biological resources, hazardous waste locations, and/or 
other resources within Caltrans ROW at the project site(s). For more information please 
visit the Caltrans Website at: 
https://dot.ca.gov/programs/traffic-operations/ep/applications  
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If you have any questions or would like to discuss these comments, please contact 
Michael Casas at (209) 986-9830 (Email: michael.casas@dot.ca.gov) or me at (209) 483-
7234 (Email: gregoria.ponce@dot.ca.gov). 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gregoria Ponce’, Chief 
Office of Rural Planning  
 
c:   State Clearinghouse 
      
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




